
Senior Appointments in the Hong Kong
Police Force (with photos)

     The Central People's Government, on the recommendation and nomination of
the Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, has approved the appointment of Mr Tang
Ping-keung, Deputy Commissioner of Police, as Commissioner of Police and the
removal of Mr Lo Wai-chung from the post of Commissioner of Police with
effect from today (November 19). Mr Lo proceeded on pre-retirement leave on
the same day after serving the Hong Kong Police Force for 35 years.

     Commenting on the appointment of Mr Tang Ping-keung, Mrs Lam said, "Mr
Tang has served in the Hong Kong Police Force for over 30 years and has
extensive experience in criminal investigation, international liaison as well
as operational command. He has distinguished performance and possesses proven
leadership skills. I am confident that he will lead the Police Force in
meeting the challenges ahead."

     Speaking on the retirement of Mr Lo Wai-chung, Mrs Lam said, "Upon
taking up the appointment as Commissioner of Police in May 2015, Mr Lo has
made commendable efforts in maintaining Hong Kong as one of the safest cities
in the world. He has demonstrated dedication and determination in
safeguarding Hong Kong and upholding the rule of law in dealing with the
social unrests in the past few months. On behalf of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government, I convey my heartfelt appreciation
to Mr Lo for his contribution to the HKSAR and I wish him a happy
retirement."

     The Government also announced the appointment of Mr Siu Chak-yee, Senior
Assistant Commissioner of Police, as Deputy Commissioner of Police today.

     The following are biographical notes on Mr Lo Wai-chung, Mr Tang Ping-
keung and Mr Siu Chak-yee:

Mr Lo Wai-chung
——————-

     Mr Lo Wai-chung joined the Hong Kong Police Force in July 1984 as a
Probationary Inspector. He was promoted to Chief Superintendent of Police in
2005, Assistant Commissioner of Police in 2009 and Senior Assistant
Commissioner of Police in 2011. He was appointed as Deputy Commissioner of
Police in 2013 and took up the Commissioner of Police post in May 2015.

     Mr Lo has held a variety of posts during his 35 years of service in the
Police Force, responsible for crime investigations, security and operations
as well as management work. Between 1999 and 2002, he was seconded to
INTERPOL General Secretariat in Lyon, France, where he worked as a Liaison
Officer and was subsequently promoted to Assistant Director heading the
INTERPOL Asia & South Pacific Branch. He was Chief Superintendent (Security)
and Deputy Regional Commander (Kowloon West) between 2005 and 2009, Assistant
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Commissioner (Security) from October 2009 and Director of Crime and Security
from January 2011. He served as Deputy Commissioner (Operations) and Deputy
Commissioner (Management) between August 2013 and May 2015. He was appointed
as Commissioner of Police in May 2015.

     During his career in the Police Force, Mr Lo has received many awards.
He was awarded Commissioner's Certification of Academic Merit in 1985;
Commanding Officer's Commendation in 1989; Commissioner's Commendation in
1995; Hong Kong Police Long Service Medal in 2002 with the first, second and
third Clasps in 2009, 2014 and 2017 respectively; Hong Kong Police Medal for
Meritorious Service in 2009 and Hong Kong Police Medal for Distinguished
Service in 2014.

Mr Tang Ping-keung
———————–

     Mr Tang Ping-keung joined the Hong Kong Police Force in June 1987 as a
Probationary Inspector. He was promoted to Chief Superintendent of Police in
2012, Assistant Commissioner of Police in 2015, Senior Assistant Commissioner
of Police in 2017 and Deputy Commissioner of Police in November 2018. He was
appointed as Commissioner of Police on November 19, 2019.

     Mr Tang has served in many different posts in the Police Force,
responsible for criminal investigation, international liaison and operations
work. Between 2006 and 2008, he was seconded to INTERPOL General Secretariat
in Lyon, France where he worked as a Specialised Officer and was subsequently
promoted as the Head of Criminal Organisation and Violent Crime Unit. He
served as District Commander (Yuen Long), Deputy Regional Commander (Hong
Kong Island), Regional Commander (Hong Kong Island) and Assistant
Commissioner (Personnel) between 2012 and 2017. He was Director of Operations
from January 2017 and took up the post of Deputy Commissioner (Operations) in
November 2018.

     During his career in the Police Force, Mr Tang has received many
awards. He was awarded Commissioner's Certification of Academic Merit in
1988, four Commanding Officer's Commendations between 1997 and 2005,
Commissioner's Commendations in 1999 and 2003, Hong Kong Police Long Service
Medal in 2010 with the first Clasp in 2017 and Hong Kong Police Medal for
Distinguished Service in 2018. 

Mr Siu Chak-yee
——————-

     Mr Siu Chak-yee joined the Hong Kong Police Force in December 1988 as a
Probationary Inspector. He was promoted to Chief Superintendent of Police in
2013, Assistant Commissioner of Police in 2017 and Senior Assistant
Commissioner of Police in 2018. He was appointed as Deputy Commissioner of
Police on November 19, 2019.

     Mr Siu has served in various posts in the Police Force, responsible for
frontline operations, criminal intelligence-related duties and personnel
management. He was District Commander (Kowloon City) and Chief Superintendent



(Human Resources Branch) between 2013 and 2017. He was Assistant Commissioner
(Personnel) from January 2017 and took up the post of Director of Operations
in November 2018.

     During his career in the Police Force, Mr Siu has received many
awards. He was awarded five Commanding Officer's Commendations between 1995
and 2006, Commissioner's Commendation in 2006, Hong Kong Police Long Service
Medal in 2006 with the first and second Clasps in 2013 and 2018 respectively
and Hong Kong Police Medal for Meritorious Service in 2016.
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